
TIMELINE OF ACTIVITIES 
Monroe County (Joe London) Training Academy 

 
 

DATE ACTIONS 
PROGRAM 

OR AGENCY 
INVOLVED 

NOTES 

7/23/19 Property access 
agreement signed. 

DEP, Monroe 
County 

Site Access 
DEP Site Number:  

ERIC_7416. 

9/26/29 Preliminary site 
assessment (PSA) 

performed.  
Groundwater, surface 
water, sediment and 
soil samples were 

collected by SIS staff 
and State 

contractors. 

DEP, Monroe 
County, State 
Contractors 

The PSA included the 
collection of 22 soil 

samples at 11 locations 
from 0-6” to 6”-2’, two 

sediment samples and two 
surface water samples.  
Two temporary monitor 
wells were installed and 

sampled. 
10/21/19 Certified sample 

event results received 
from FDEP Central 

Laboratory. 

DEP, DEP 
Central 

Laboratory, 
DOH, Monroe 
County Fire 

Chief 

Concentrations of 
perfluorooctanoate 
acid (PFOA) and 

perfluorooctane sulfonate 
(PFOS) in groundwater 
were above the Health 

Advisory Level (HAL) and 
concentrations of PFOA 
and PFOS in soil were 
above provisional soil 
cleanup target levels. 
Results sent to DOH, 

appropriate DEP district 
and local staff, and Monroe 

County representatives.  
DOH requested to conduct 
nearby potable supply well 

sampling. 
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